
Term Dates  

School 

lessons 

finishing 

early for 

Union 

meeting 

Friday, 9 

Sept - 

12.30pm 

Context 

Sharing 

Evening 

Wed, 14 

Sept. 

5.30am - 

7pm 

Combined 

Classes 

Consultation 

meeting 

Wednesday, 

14 Sept 7pm 

VEX 

Robotics 

Competition 

@ Glenfield 

College 

Saturday, 17 

September, 

8.30am - 

5.00pm 

GIS Dance 

Competition 

Thurs. 22 

Sept. - 1pm 

Term 3 

finishes 

Friday, 23 

September 

3pm 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
Over the last few weeks students from Glenfield Intermediate have achieved 
success in a variety of ways and we are very proud of their 
achievements.  Firstly our Rock Band competed in the Battle of the Bands 
and were awarded the best óstyleô award.  Congratulations to Cody E 
Jinhee J, Lance L, Caleb T, Samuel P, Geordon C, Jordan P. 
 
On Wednesday, 24 September, we had 16 students (4 teams) compete in the EPro8 Science and Technology 
Challenge.  I was amazed at the level of their thinking, innovation and problem solving skills. A special 
congratulations to the following Room 1 students,  Sethumi W, Parmeda R, Caitlin S and Michael B for making 
the Auckland semi-finals of the competition. Good luck in the finals. 
 
Lastly I would like to acknowledge our sports camp team. These 28 students and 5 adults had a superb week at 
Totara Springs Camp in Matamata. I visited on the second day of competition and was blown away by their team 
work, motivation, enthusiasm and most of all their positive attitudes. I was immensely proud of them when they 
arrived back at school with the óSportsmanshipô trophy which to me epitomises what it means to be a Glenfield 
Intermediate student. Congratulations to all the students and parents. 
 
A special mention to Miss Duxfield for all the time and effort that went into organising the camp. I would also like 
to acknowledge the parents who not only attended the camp, but gave up hours of their valuable time to coach 
the students prior to the competition. Thank you to Jason and Karen Croft, Rachael Freestone and Chris Stewart. 
 
Combined Classes for 2017 
Over the last two terms we have been exploring the option of moving to combined classes for 2017. This means 
having Year 7 and Year 8 students in the same classroom. At the parent interviews at the beginning of this term, 
we circulated an information brochure which included details about the benefits of moving to this structure.  I 
would like to offer current parents one more opportunity to find out more about this possible change before a final 
decision is made. 
 
We will hold a parent meeting in the school library on Wednesday, September 14, at 7pm. This will be an 
opportunity for current parents to find out more about the possible change and discuss these changes in more 
detail. 
 
A reminder 
Staff from GIS will be attending a union meeting on Friday, 9 September. This means that normal instruction will 
cease at 12.30pm. We ask that parents support the teachers and the school by picking their children up from 
school at this earlier time.  School buses will run at 12.30pm on this day. 
 
Context Sharing Evening 
On Wednesday, September 14, from 5.30pm-7pm the classrooms will be open for students and their parents to 
share the learning that has taken place during our ñHow we express Ourselves Contextò. 
 
Parent Math Survey 
As part of an inquiry into the way we teach mathematics we are wanting to gather information from students, 
teachers and parents. It would be greatly appreciated if you would complete the online parent survey by going to 
the following link https://goo.gl/forms/Nww9EYwDoCmgixAz2. Please be assured that all information is 
anonymous. 
 
If you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact Lara O'Malley lomalley@glenfieldint.school.nz   
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INSPIRE    CHALLENGE  EMPOWER 

GIS is a PB4L School  

Our purpose is to encourage 

s t u d e n t s  t o  t a k e               

responsibility for themselves 

by providing a consistent, 

p os i t i v e  a pp r o a ch  t o         

behaviour.  

At GIS we value:  

§ Respect 

§ Responsibility  

§ Relationships  

§ Resilience 

https://goo.gl/forms/Nww9EYwDoCmgixAz2


Glenfield Intermediate School  

Celebrating student success and achievement  
Each Wednesday I ask teachers to send me students from their class that have produced a piece of great work, achieved success, or simply 
just been working incredibly hard.  I enjoy discussing learning with this group of students when they share their work with me. They are   al-
ways very proud of their achievements.  
 

Congratulations to these students who were on the Principals Honour Roll for outstanding effort and achievement in class.  
 

Altehea - P - Room 12 Zoe H - Room 12  Gabrielle B - Room 12 Sione A - Room 12 
TJ K - Room 8  John S - Room 8  Quinn D - room 5  Cheyenne H - Room 5 
Richelle S - Room 13 Lunar W - Room 13  Ethan D - Room 13  Om P - Room 13 

 

Congratulations to the following students who received a Class or Specialist Award at assembly in Week 5 -  

 Caitlin C, Room 1  Jack M, Room l  Alice D, Room 2  Yutong H, Room 2 
 Hannah L, Room 2  Emily K, Room 4  Nidhish C, Room 4  Cheyenne C, Room 5 
 Jinhee Y, Room 5  Vinzon L, Room 6  Nicky M, Room 6  Gavrien M, Room 8 
 Caitlin G, Room 8  Linh H, Room 11  Karl J, Room 11  Jenny G, Room 12 
 Reda A, Room 12  Sarah S, Room 13  Natasha S, Room 13 Tremaine B, Room 35 
 Matthew W, Room 36 Nate M, Room 37  Ruby Q, Food Tech  Jenny G, Food Tech 
 Vincent N, Art  Michelle W, Art  Yuton H, Materials Tech Kahlani M, Materials Tech 
 Shontel L, Materials Tech Emily Z, Materials Tech Caitlin G, Materials Tech 
 
 

Mark Whitford 
Principal 

Principalõs Letter contõd 

Schoo l  News  

School Speech Finals 

Congratulations to Jezrelle H from Room 5 on her winning speech last Thursday and also to  
Samuel P (2nd place), Tayla M (3rd place) 
 

Jezrelleôs Winning Speech 
 

Fat! Everyone has it, fat is not a bad word, it is not synonymous with ugly, lazy, unattractive or 
disgusting. Itôs just another adjective to describe how you look. However, society is conditioned to 
think that the things to make a person óprettyô have to be like the ones you know who are tall and 
skinny with collar bones that stick out from their chest and thigh gap for the whole world to see. 
Theyôre worthy of being seen on television, social media , and fashion magazines. See ófat     
peopleô, they donôt belong in that world, they have been told to wear big jumpers and baggy pants, the type of clothes that cover every inch of their body. You 
see theyôre not designed for crop tops and short sleeves but the media shouldnôt ignore and refuse to acknowledge that these people are even a part of 
society - because thatôs completely obscene. 
 

The reason why this attitude is so dangerous is because of the impact it has on people mentally, it creates insecurity and destroys the self-esteem of young 
girls.  When the world focuses so much on body size, you start to look at yourself differently.  Youôre more conscious  walking down the street, and wherever 
you go, people shame you, blame you, such hate when they speak, you hear it so often that you start to believe it, thinking to yourself that maybe the     
problem is me?  Society has made you feel like a prisoner in your own body. 
 

A generation where we starve ourselves thin, so consumed by expectations and self-hate, make you feel like youôre not good enough because you donôt look 
a certain way.. 
 

There are so many countless videos on how to lose weight quickly online, which is so unhealthy because these things take time.    Being labeled as too fat 
may lead people to worry about personally experiencing the stigma and discrimination faced by overweight individuals.   Be comfortable in the skin youôre in 
because itôs not like youôve committed a sin.  What defines you is your character, your thoughts, your experiences, not your weight. 
 

Itôs all a sick game society has made and you can either play, and live a life filled with shame and self hate or you can be brave, realise your own truth and 
walk away.  You donôt need anyone to validate your worth.  And honestly I donôt really see how fat shaming people is helping in anyway. When will people 
realise that body positivity isnôt about encouraging obesity, itôs about accepting yourself without feeling ashamed or guilty. 
 

So hereôs a reminder to conclude this speech, it costs $0.00 to be a decent human being so start acting like one.  



Glenfield Intermediate School  

 

Sports Camp 2016  
 
In week 5, 28 students represented Glenfield 

Intermediate at sports camp at Totara Springs in Matamata.  This was an amazing week where students 

participated in a wide range of sporting events. We had lots of success around camp in different sporting 

codes and won lots of games throughout the week.  Our team made the finals for boys basketball, croquet 

and bowls as well as a few other semi finals.   
 
It was a full on week for the students who ran from sport to sport throughout the 

day with sports finishing about 9pm each night.  The students had an amazing    

attitude (even though the weather wasnõt the best) and showed great resilience 

throughout the week. They were recognised for their 

attitude and the way they were constantly supporting 

other teams by winning the sportsmanship trophy.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the parents who gave 

up their time to help with sports camp by attending and also training 

students before we left.  Sports camp would not have been possible           

without their help and support. 
 
The students really enjoyed being a part of sports camp and were sad 

when the week came to an end.  We are hoping to be able to take a team 

again next year, and many of the year 7õs who went are keen to go again.   
 
If you would like to see more photos from sports camp, there are some on our school facebook page 

as well as on our sports blog - http://sportatglenfieldint.blogspot.co.nz/  
 
Here are the thoughts of a couple of sports camp students: 
 

òSports camp was a really fun experience. Since we only had a small team of students, it made us 

close and our team felt like a family.  Everyone had each others back and we started to make friends 

with students from other schools. Overall, I really enjoyed my time at sports camp and I recommend 

that you Year 7s give it a try next year as you will really love it.ó Vincent N, Rm 6 
 
òThe whole week was lots of fun.  Each day we woke up at 6:30 to get prepared for the 

sports on that day, have breakfast and attend living quality which was an interesting seminar 

we attended every day.  Sports started at 10am each day, and after each 20 minute game 

we had 5 minutes to get to our next sport which sometimes would be all the way on the other 

side of the camp.  Every day was tough and most of us had competed in sports we had never 

played before. Everyone tried their very best in all the sports they did and even though we 

didn't come first in any of the sports we won the second biggest trophy, the Sportsmanship 

award. Overall the week was lots of fun and I wish I could go back.ó Tyra M and Ashley H, 

Rm 1 

 

 

 

 

http://sportatglenfieldint.blogspot.co.nz/
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Communi ty  Not ices  

Schoo l  Not ices  PTA News  

PTA Fundraising  

Cake Sale Days 

Week 8 - T3 Thurs, 15 Sept. Room 8 

Week 3 - T4 Thurs, 27 Oct. Room 13 

Week 6 - T4 Thurs, 17 Nov. Room 12 

School Counsellor  

Through the Kaipatiki Youth Development Trust, we are in a position 
to offer the services of a counsellor at school.  Keri Woods is a 
trained teacher.  She has worked in human resources and earned a 

Masters degree in Psychology. 

The counselling will be on an individual basis.  Referrals can be 
made by students themselves, their families or the school.  If a   

student has requested counselling their families will be notified. 

Should you wish to refer your child to counselling please contact 
Sarah Stevenson on Ph. 4446582 ext 805 or email                       

sstevenson@glenfieldint.school.nz 

Birkenhead City Cricket Club enrolments now open for all 

ages. Superstar cricket played on Friday nights for years    5

-9 years of age using a softball or Saturday morning for 10-

12 years of age using a hardball. Cricket gear, training and 

coaching are all available at reasonable fees. 

 

Plus the whole family get to have fun in their local       com-

munity club. 

 

Please come to enrolment days on Wednesday 14th      

September 5-7pm, Saturday 17th 9.30-12pm, Wednesday 

21st September 5-7pm or Saturday 24th September        

9.30-12pm. 

 

Or visit birkenheadcricket.co.nz, call 480 5920 or email       

office@birkenheadcricket.co.nz 

 

First 20 new paid enrolments will receive a free size 3       

Kookaburra bat! 

Reminder  
Recently we have had several incidents where students have texted/
phoned their parents stating they were unwell and need to go home.  
 

Could you please remind your child that if they are unwell, they need 
to go to the Sick Bay in the first instance, and the Office staff will 
contact parents directly. 

Neighbourhood Support Groups 
 

Neighbour Support are looking at setting up a Neighbourhood Support Group 
in your street. 
 

To do this they need someone willing to take the lead. The leaderôs role is to: 
  

¶ Be the liaison person between NSNS, the Police and the Group 
¶ Organize an annual or 6 monthly Neighbours get together 
¶ Keep the Groupôs contact list updated for safety and     connection 
¶ Receive NSNS signs, stickers and info packs for your Group 
¶ Encourage the Group to think about a Civil Defence plan 
  

If this sounds like something you would be willing to do please email:  
<admin@neighbourhood.org.nz>  Thank you.  (You are also very welcome 
to join as an individual). 

School Holiday Programme 
 

óAct, Sing, Dance Aucklandô are running a performing arts program in the 
first week of the coming school holidays in Birkenhead, 26-30 September. 
 

óApplauseô will be a week-long intensive of fun, skills-based learning for all 
young aspiring performers aged 9-14. 
 

More information can be found at www.actsingdanceakl.com or an email can 
be sent directly toactsingdanceakl@gmail.com  

Schoo l  Ho l iday  Not ices  

mailto:admin@neighbourhood.org.nz
http://www.actsingdanceakl.com/
mailto:actsingdanceakl@gmail.com

